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Excavating = Grading Keith Snyder Construction
Plumbing and Heating Hymmen Hardware

Chalk & Tackboard Porcelain & Metal Products Ltd.
Electrical Miller Electric Limited

SEPARATE CONTRACTORS

Communication System Gordon Ruth & Company Limited
Draperies Wong's Draperies
Library Book Shelving Canadian Lundia Limited

SCHOOL SITE

Size -

Ten Acres located on the West side of Catherine Street allowance.
Parking Area -

Ample provision for bus transportation of children; loading, unloading,
and bus turning.

Spaces for 28 parked cars,
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PORT ELGIN - SAUGEEN CENTRAL SCHOOL

At the regular monthly meeting, Port Elgin Public School
Board felt that it must give attention to provision of
additional accommodation for its 328 students.

At the request of Saugeen Township School Area Board, a
Joint Meeting was held with the Port Elgin Public School
Board to discuss the possibility of amalgamation. It
was decided to invite the Inspector, Mr. W,S, MacInnes,
to attend a future meeting and explain amalgamation
procedures for the two Boards and the representatives of
Councils of Port Elgin and Saugeen.

Inspector stated that some advantages of larger central
schools are: better teaching, better equipment, avoid-
ance of duplication of facilities which would occur if
each Board built its own school. The earliest effective
date for amalgamation would be January 1, 1967.

After several joint meetings the two Boards and Council
Representatives met with the Bruce County Consultative
Committee. Amalgamation agreement was reached on the
understanding that any new building would be on a new site

Bruce County By-Law #1934 added all of the Port Elgin
Public School section to the Township School Area of
Saugeen effective January 1, 1967,

District Inspector estimated required accommodation at
15 Rooms plus Auditorium if an all-new school were to be
built; 12 Rooms plus Auditorium would suffice if the 3
Rooms of Port Elgin Public School were to be retained.

Inspector requested tentative approval of a building
proposal. Accommodation requested from Department of
Education was 12 Classrooms, 1 Library and 1 Playroom.

A Department of Education letter stated that abandonment
of 3 Rooms at Port Elgin Public School would result in a
Grant reduction of $49,200,00 on the new building.



